

Fripp Island Community Centre And All Faiths Chapel

Newsletter and Calendar of Events

www.FrippICC.com

info@FrippICC.com

May 2017

Dear Fripp Friends,

Summer is nearing. But your Community Centre and All-Faiths Chapel continues to support you. We thank you for your contributions to us during our recent fund drive. We were wondering if our "no letters" campaign would be successful, and we are happy to report that we came very close to our goal. We will announce the final number in a future newsletter.

Here's what's happening this month:

<u>Choir Director</u>. We welcome our new Choir Director, Thomas Reed. He comes to the Low Country from lowa, where he was Director of Music and Organist for several churches. He has a BA degree from Hope College, and Master and Doctorate degrees in Music from the University of Missouri-Kansas City. Join us at Vespers on Wednesdays at 5:30 to welcome him and to hear the famous Fripp Choir!

<u>Document shredding</u>. The Fripp Island Community Centre and the Fripp Island Women's Club will jointly sponsor a paper shredding event on **Saturday, May 6, from 9:30 a.m. until 12:30** in the Community Centre parking lot. Shred With Us, a firm from Columbia, will be here to securely shred outdated or unwanted papers containing personal information. Bring any and all of the papers you want to dispose of to the Community Centre the morning of May 6th. If you need assistance unloading the papers from your car or golf cart, people will be available to help you. Mark your calendars now so you don't miss this opportunity to securely dispose of your outdated or unwanted personal papers! Please go through it before bringing it to make sure that there is nothing included that would damage the shredder. <u>Please, no CDs, videotapes, newspapers, cardboard, or any non-recyclable items. Paper clips and staples **ARE OK**, but please, no 3-ring binders.</u>

<u>Cleanup Day</u>. The annual Cleanup Day at the Community Centre is scheduled for **Saturday**, **May 13**, from **9:00-1:00**. We'll be working both inside and outside. WE NEED YOUR HELP! Bring extra cleaning tools and yard tools and help us get the Centre looking sharp! Refreshments will be provided.

<u>Singles Dinner</u>. The Singles dinner for May has been pushed back a week to **May 21** instead of May 14, to avoid a conflict with Mothers' Day. See Eunice Caro if you have any questions.

<u>Blood Drive</u>. The next blood drive is scheduled for <u>May 26</u> at the Community Centre. Schedule an appointment with One Blood at www.oneblood.org or stop by the Big Red Bus that day to donate.

<u>Volunteer needed!</u>. The Community Centre sponsors bimonthly blood drives. We need someone to coordinate the drives with One Blood. The responsibilities include coordinating a date withOne Blood, publicizing the date on Nextdoor, Fripp Notes, etc, and distributing flyers around the Island (restaurants, golf courses, Springtide, etc.). If you are able to help, please contact Dave Moore at 843-838-0142 or President@Frippicc.com.

<u>Bingo</u>. A reminder that Bingo returns to Friday nights at 4:30 beginning **June 2**. Let all your visitors know!

Keys. Do you have keys to the Community Centre that you no longer use? Please return them to Harry Merrill. Thanks!

Thank you. See you at the Community Centre!, Dave Moore, FICC President

Fripp Island Community Centre and All Faith Chapel

CHAPEL SCHEDULE FOR

May

- Rev John SheppardRetiredCOMMUNION TO BE SERVED
- 10 Rev David HollandTidal Creek Fellowship
- 17 Rev Lane Glaze Waters Edge
- 24 Rev Jack MillerSea Island Presbyterian
- 31 Rev Shay Gaillard
 Parish Church of St Helena

USHERS

Victoria Stauffer

COMMUNITY CENTRE SCHEDULE May

BINGO EVERY TUESDAY 4:30 PM

6th Document Shredding	9:30 AM
21st Singles Supper	6:00 PM
23th ROMEO Lunch	Noon
25th Audubon Club	6:00 PM
26th Blood Drive	9:00 AM
June 2nd FRIDAY BINGO starts	4:30 PM

COMMUNITY CENTRE CHATTER

SPECIAL THANKS to the following who provided flowers for the weekly Vesper Services during the month of April: Carol & Ray Atherton, Sheila & David Tindale, Lilies, Arlene Edmunds, and David & Janet Manning

Board	Members
-------	----------------

David Moore	President	838-0142
Mark Shondel	Vice President	838-1790
Kathlyn Gray	Secretary/ Events	812-4557
Rita A Merrill	Treasurer	838-4475
Gary Zimmerman	Asst. Treas.	838-2060
Linda Burchfield	Community Services	838-3728
Doug Haberlie	Communications	838-2166
Carl Koellman	Communications	605-0007
Harry Merrill	Building	838-4475

Club & Organization Meetings

<u>Day</u>	<u>Time</u>	Activity	Contact	<u>Tel</u>			
	Be sure to check Mtgs over the Summer						
<u>Sun</u>							
2nd	6:00 pm	Singles Dinner	E.Caro	2770			
<u>Mon</u>	7:30 am	Low Impact Aer	K.Agee	9851			
	8:30 am	Fitness	M. Smith	5359			
	9:35am	Dupl. Bridge	B. Koehler	7755			
	2:45 pm	Chair Yoga	S. Dashiell	9093			
	4:00 pm	Yoga	T. Morgan	9151			
<u>Tue</u>	4:30 pm	•	D.Moore	0142			
	-	Knitting Group	S.Work	271-3328			
4th	-	ROMEO lunch	-	3515			
<u>Wed</u>	7:30 am	Low Impact Aer	K.Agee	9851			
	3:45 pm Choir Rehearsal						
	5:30 pm All Faith Vespers Service						
2nd	10:00 am Womens Club Board						
3rd	10:00 ar	n Women's Club	A.Dany	5807			
<u>Thur</u>	7:30 am	Low Impact Aer	K.Agee	9851			
	8:30 am	Fitness	M. Smith	5359			
	9:35am	ACBL Bridge	B. Koehler	7755			
	1:15 pm	Mah Jongg	P. Patek	3980			
	4:00 pm	Yoga	T. Morgan	9151			
4th	9:00 am	Comm Care Grp	P. Miller	1108			
	7:00 pm	Audubon Club	P. Cotter	7692			
<u>Fri</u>							
2nd	1:00 pm	FICC Board	D. Moore	0142			

Memorial Services will always take precedence over regularly scheduled activities.

PRAYER LIST

Please call Patty Patek 838-3980 by Tuesday of each week for any additions or removals of names from the Prayer List. This will help keep the list current.